
 

 

March 3, 2017 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK     

Dear Parents, 

 

The Diocesan Financial Assistance Deadline is March 17th. If you have not 

applied at this time, please do so immediately as the Diocese is very firm with this 

deadline. Even in the event that some of our families do not receive any financial 

support from the Diocese, the application must be submitted to receive parish 

assistance as well.  Thank you all for your attention to this note and we will 

continue to do all that we can to assist as many families as possible. 

 

Our 8th grade students have an exciting few weeks ahead of them. They will attend 

the 8th grade Vocation Mass with Bishop Burbidge on Tuesday, March 6th and the 

St. Thomas Moore Exhibit on March 15th. In addition, our eighth graders will have 

the opportunity to learn some financial tips at Finance Park in Fairfax. The trainers 

will distribute a pre-arranged iPad and annual income and our students will be 

tasked with buying a home, vehicle, paying bills, and discussing their “plans for 

the future” with the competent and certified staff at Finance Park. I had the 

pleasure to witness this activity first hand last year and I am confident this will be 

a great learning experience for our students that will serve them well in the years 

to come. Thanks to Mrs. Galvin and Mrs. Barnett for overseeing this exciting 

experience. 

 

On behalf of the faculty and staff, I extend greetings of peace as we begin this 

Lenten season.  Thanks to all that joined us for mass on Ash Wednesday and those 

who will spend Friday morning with us for our monthly Mass with the Rosary.  

We continue to pray for a specific school family each day so please know that you 

will be in our thoughts and prayers. We will also begin our weekly Stations of the 

Cross on Monday, March 6that 2:15pm.  All are invited and welcome to attend. 

 

In addition to the fasting and other sacrifices that are common during this time of 

year, we will continue to strengthen our school-wide commitment to charity. SJES 

has once again partnered with the Saint Vincent de Paul Society. Three volunteers 

came into each classroom this week to provide some background information 

regarding the history of SVDP and their ongoing efforts for the poor. They also 

invigorated our student body to participate in the Patron Saint for the Poor 

Program.  All students will be provided with a small “coin purse” and all money 

collected will go directly to the disadvantaged in our local community.  We would 

ask that if you have any coins at home, please be sure to send them in with your 

child/ren. The school, Saint Vincent DePaul, and those affected remain grateful. 

 

I look forward to seeing many of you at our Spring Spectacular on Saturday 

evening, it is sure to be a evening of fun, fellowship, and of course, fundraising. 

May we continue to grow in God’s grace and wisdom. 

Temple W. Macdonald 
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Upcoming 

Events 

 

March 4 
Spring Spectacular 
 

March 6 
Stations of the Cross  2:15 pm 
 

March 7 
8th Grade Vocations Mass Holy Spirit 

 

March 13 
NO School/Professional Development 

 

March 14 
8th Grade Finance Park Field Trip 

 

March 15 

Stations of the Cross 2:15 pm 
 

March 17 

St. Patrick’s Day 

Mass with Student of the Month 

Middle School Dance 7-10 pm 
 

March 21 
Dress Down Day for Ext Day 

Stations of the Cross 2:15 pm 
 

March 22 

Lady of Fatima Devotion 

PTO Meeting 3:30-4:00 pm 
 

March 23 
Open House 8:30-9:30 Library 
 

March 29 
1st Grade Field Trip 
 

March 30 
Stations of the Cross 2:15 pm 
 

March 31 
SJES Lenten Supper 
 

April 3 

Stations of the Cross 2:15 pm 
 

April 5 

DDD for 8th Grade Dance 
 

April 7 
Mass with Rosary 

End of Quarter 3 
 

April  11 
Stations of the Cross 2:15 pm 
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School and Club News  
 

• Interested in becoming a substitute?  We will be holding a training session at 3:30 pm on Thursday, March 

9th.  Please email Kimberly Gay with any questions kgay@sjesva.org.   

 

• Spring Spectacular is tomorrow, March 4, 6-10 pm at Stoneridge Events Center.  See the attached flyer for 

details.  It’s not too late to join us! 
•  

The Extended Day Program is looking for a Staff member interested in working Monday, Tuesday and 

Wednesday mornings from 6:15am-8:00am starting as of March 1st, 2017.  Please contact Shannon Lomax 

if interested extday@sjesva.org. 

  

• Following is a link for a fundraiser we are doing for basketball uniforms.  Through the site, you can to do 

some shopping at spots where you would otherwise shop online and various percentages will go toward 

uniforms.  https://www.flipgive.com/campaigns/49475-st-john-the-evangelist-cyo-basketball-teams?

fundraiser_id=155800 

• St. John's will be hosting the statue of Our Lady of Fatima on March 22nd.  She will be here 

from Noon through the day and night until March 23rd leaving us after the 8:30 mass.  It is requested that 

the devotion is attended by as many of our parish as possible. 

 

• Our annual “Used Book Sale” to benefit St. John’s School Library will be on May 19th and 20th in Trinity 

Hall.  Box up all of your books and put them on the stage behind the curtains in Trinity Hall after 3:30, 

Monday-Friday.  Thank you for your continued support.  All of the proceeds from this sale, will go        

towards the purchase of new books for our school library.  READING ROCKS THE WORLD!!  

 

• Our Lenten season has started. The Lenten Soup Suppers start tonight.  Please come out and support all of 

our wonderful ministries for evening suppers followed by   Stations of the Cross each Friday.  If you are 

interested in helping with school Lenten supper please contact  Kimberly Gay in the school office. 

 March 3rd - Women of St. John 

 March 10th- Youth Group 

 March 17th - Religious Education 

 March 24th - St. John Home Educators 

 March 31st - St. John School 

 April 7th - Knights of Columbus Fish Fry 

 

Notes from the Nurse 
 

As everyone is aware we have had lots of contagious illness within the student group lately. Please, for every-

one's health and wellness, keep the following items in mind: 

• Keep your children home when they are sick. 

• Fever of 100.0 or greater = no school. 

• Vomiting or diarrhea = no school 

• Students must be fever, vomiting, and diarrhea free for 24 hours WITHOUT MEDICATION before 

returning to school. 

• MOST IMPORTANTLY: REMIND YOUR STUDENTS TO WASH THEIR HANDS OFTEN, 

AND DO NOT SHARE DRINKS OR OTHER FOOD CONTAINERS WITH EACH OTHER. 

Please pray with us that everyone at SJES will be healthy very soon. 

Mrs. Catts 
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